                 NEWCHURCH PARISH COUNCIL

                                                                     Clerk  Gareth Hughes

                       Westfield House, Shore Road, Ventnor, Isle of Wight PO38 1RF  Tel 01983 853232

A  MEETING OF NEWCHURCH PARISH  COUNCIL  WAS  HELD AT THE  PARISH  HALL, NEWCHURCH, AT  7.30 PM ON  MONDAY 17TH NOVEMBER  2014. 
MEMBERS PRESENT: Councillors Bevan, Davison,  Earley, Harris, Llewellyn, Richards, Rouse and Vincent.
7.30pm to 7.45pm  time allocated for residents of Newchurch Parish to speak to the Council on Parish matters.
.                                                                          MINUTES
164/14    TO RECEIVE APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
                                                                                              None
                                                                                              .                                                                                                             165/14    DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST
                                                                             None
166/14   TO RECEIVE THE MINUTES OF THE MEETINGS  HELD ON 20TH & 27TH OCTOBER 2014.
             On the proposition of Councillor Vincent, seconded by Councillor Llewellyn, it was             

             RESOLVED: That the minutes of the meeting held on 20th October 2014 be approved.
             On the proposition of Councillor Richards, seconded by Councillor Vincent it was

             RESOLVED: That the minutes of the meeting held on 27th October be approved.
167/14   TO RECEIVE AND APPROVE FINANCIAL REPORTS

               On the proposition of Councillor Llewellyn, seconded by Councillor Vincent it was
               RESOLVED: a) To approve the financial report for October 2014.
                                      b) To approve payment of cheques 2206 to 2215. 
 168/14   ISLE OF WIGHT COUNCILLORS REPORT
               Councillor Richards reported on the speed limit between Rookley and Blackwater, the closure of

               Merstone Lane to undertake gully works, imposed restrictions on an unadopted road at Alverstone 

                 Garden Village. He had attended a seminar on planning enforcement and advised that the backlog of 

                cases was 2500 in 2009 but this was now under control but with approximately 350 cases being
                investigated annually.

               RESOLVED: That the report be noted.
 169/14  PARISH COUNCILLORS REPORTS.

              Councillor Earley advised of four reported incidents including one of theft which had been solved.

               He had attended the Remembrance Day service on behalf of the Council and suggested future days could 

              involve a remembrance relating to the one Commonwealth grave in the cemetery.
               Councillor Bevan had attended the meeting of the NPS & CA, new noticeboards had been installed at the 

              Pavilion.
               Councillor Harris reported on the very poor condition of footways NC11 & NC12, the need for cutting 

               back of overgrowth, in filling of footpaths and a section of barbed wire fencing that had caused injury 

              previously.

               Councillor Davison reported that she had received a telephone from a disabled parker who was angered 

               that she could not park in the allocated disabled places. It was agreed that a review of spaces for disabled

              persons form part of the Agenda for the December meeting. She also advised that Dave Burbage, 

              Managing Director of IWC would be making an IWC budget presentation to IWALC on the 20th 

              November.       
              RESOLVED: That the reports be noted.  
 170/14   CLERK TO REPORT ON CORRESPONDENCE RECEIVED PRIOR TO THE MEETING.

                 A list of correspondence had been circulated prior to the meeting. An e mail complaint had been 

                  received regarding new signage at the store car park at Apse Heath.
                RESOLVED:  That the correspondence be noted and that the Clerk investigate signage regulations and 

                                       respond accordingly..
  171/14  PLANNING APPLICATIONS
               The following applications had been received –

                                      TCP/04989/S: Nabwood, Cupressus Avenue, Winford. Proposed two storey extension on   

                                   east elevation to form additional living accommodation.

                                      TCP/09945/B: Whiteley Bank Cottage, Whiteley Bank. Single storey extension at rear to    

                                   enlarge kitchen.

                RESOLVED:  That no objection be made to the above applications..
  172/14  PLANNING DECISIONS
               Councillor Llewellyn reported that the following application had been approved -
               TCP/32004,  Hangar 6S Sandown Airport Scotchells Brook Lane Sandown Isle Of Wight 

                PO36. Change of use to dog training centre.
               RESOLVED: That the decision be noted.
  173/14 MAINTENANCE OF CLOSED CHURCHYARD CHURCHYARD
               The Clerk  had  written to Reverend O’Shaughnessy on the 4th November 2014 asking that she provide 

               evidence to support her claim that the Parish Council was responsible for the maintenance of the closed 

               churchyard. Despite extensive research by the Parish Council to find evidence of that responsibility being 

              passed from the PCC to a local authority, none had been found. Until it could be proven that the 

               responsibility had been transferred to it, the Parish Council accepted no responsibility for the maintenance 

              of the closed churchyard or any insurance liability arising from it.

              A response from the Reverend O’ Shaughnessy dated 9th November had just been received and the content 

             was read to the meeting by the Chairman. The letter referred to previous correspondence and in particular a 

              letter from the Diocese to the former Clerk dated 24th December 2009.That letter referred to providing a 

             copy of an 1867 Order in Council closing Newchurch Churchyard together with a copy of the Order in 
            Council for closure of St. Thomas Churchyard and establishment of the Ryde Burial Board. 
             The latest letter dated 9th November 2014 claims that the above Orders are evidence that responsibility for 
             the maintenance of the closed churchyard had been passed to the Parish Council. 
             A copy of this letter had been sent by Reverend O’Shaunessy to the IWC in order that it could provide the 
            Parish Council  with appropriate direction in this matter.

               After considerable discussion it was -  
              RESOLVED:  1.That the Clerk respond to the letter from Reverend O’ Shaughnessy to include the 

                                          following comment –
                                              (i) That none of the documents received concerning Orders of Council contained any 

                                               reference to Newchurch Parish Council or  predecessor body.
                                              (ii). That the Parish Council continue to research parish records to determine if there 
                                                     was any evidence that responsibility for the maintenance of the churchyard had 
                                                 passed to the local authority.
                                           NB Councillor Rouse took no part in the discussion relating to this Agenda item
   174/14 LAND REGISTRY OF BIER HUT 
                The Clerk had telephoned the Land Registry to enquire as to progress with the registration application of 

               the Council. He was advised that there had been no objection  regarding the application but written 

               confirmation of this was awaited from the Diocese.                
            RESOLVED: That the Clerk again contact Land Registry for an indication of timescale for the 

                                          registration to be resolved. He would also write to the Land Registry regarding the same.
   175/14 SPEEDWATCH         
                The Chairman reported that the event/promotion at the Pointers had been poorly attended and no further 

               progress had been confirmed. 
              RESOLVED: That the report be noted.
   176/14 COMMUNITY BUS
               An e mail had been received from Community Bus advising that with effect from January 2015 the No. 23 

                Service would be reduced to just two days per week. This was due to the lack of voluntary drivers and
               the prohibitive cost of buying in drivers from Southern Vectis. Councillor Richards had suggested to 

              Community Bus that professional advice could be sought re bus timetabling to preserve the existing 

              service.
              RESOLVED: That the proposed reduction in service to two days per week from January be noted.       
   177/14  STANDING ORDERS
             The Clerk had circulated current standing orders and it was noted that No 79 needed revision to 

                allow for new regulations covering the recording of meetings.
                RESOLVED: That Standing Order 79 be revised in accordance with NALC guidelines and that the Clerk
                                      review financial regulations for presentation to a future meeting.

   178/14  MEMORIAL WREATH – SECTION 137 EXPENDITURE
                The Council thanked Councillor Earley for his attendance at the Remembrance Day ceremony.

                In recognition of the 100th Anniversary of the start of the Great War it was -
                 RESOLVED: That a one off contribution of £100 be paid in respect of this years wreath.
   179/14  DATE OF NEXT MEETING

                 RESOLVED:  The next  meeting of the Parish Council would commence at 7.30pm on 
                                          Monday 15TH  December.
                                          The meeting closed at 8.57pm.  
                                                                                                                              CHAIRMAN 
                                                                                                                              15TH DECEMBER  2014                                    
